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ISMP Releases Updated Sterile Compounding Guidelines                                                          
New Recommendations Focus on Safe Use of Technology
Plymouth Meeting, Pa.– In the more than ten years since the first Institute for Safe Medication Practices (ISMP) sterile compounding summit, the technology market has widened with a sharp increase in the number of products available and organizations adopting technology solutions. ISMP has published revised safe practice guidelines to address the growing use of sterile compounding workflow management systems, automated compounding devices, and robotic compounding automation.
“Despite the advancements we have seen, ISMP’s survey on pharmacy sterile compounding processes has revealed there are still opportunities to improve safety,” says Christina Michalek, BSc Pharm, RPh, FASHP, Director of Membership and Patient Safety Organization (PSO). “We set out not only to review the current use of automation and other technologies and recommend best practices, but also to provide guidance when technology cannot be used.”
The ISMP Guidelines for Sterile Compounding and the Safe Use of Sterile Compounding Technology
was developed by stakeholders at an invitational, virtual summit. Participants included an expert panel, informed users, compounding technology vendors, professional healthcare organizations, and medication safety and regulatory experts.  

The guidelines provide recommendations for essential technology attributes, safe pharmacy processes, and ways to mitigate safety gaps for each technology, as well as general best practices for compounding technology and sterile compounding. The document also addresses ways that technology vendors and developers can help practitioners reduce risks, including establishing bi-directional interfaces and providing additional wireless hardware to facilitate compounding without increasing the potential for frequent sterility breaches.
For a copy of the new guidelines, visit: https://www.ismp.org/resources/guidelines-sterile-compounding-and-safe-use-sterile-compounding-technology
About the Institute for Safe Medication Practices
The Institute for Safe Medication Practices (ISMP) is the nation’s first 501c (3) nonprofit organization devoted entirely to preventing medication errors. ISMP is known and respected for its medication safety information. For more than 25 years, it also has served as a vital force for progress. ISMP’s advocacy work alone has resulted in numerous necessary changes in clinical practice, public policy, and drug labeling and packaging. Among its many initiatives, ISMP runs the only national voluntary practitioner medication error reporting program, publishes newsletters with real-time error information read and trusted throughout the global healthcare community, and offers a wide range of unique educational programs, tools, and guidelines. In 2020, ISMP formally affiliated with ECRI to create one of the largest healthcare quality and safety entities in the world, and ECRI and the ISMP PSO is a federally certified patient safety organization by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. As an independent watchdog organization, ISMP receives no advertising revenue and depends entirely on charitable donations, educational grants, newsletter subscriptions, and volunteer efforts to pursue its life-saving work. Visit www.ismp.org and follow @ismp_org to learn more. 
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